



LOGAN VILLAGE RIDING CLUB

COMMITTEE & SUB COMMITTEES MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES



DATE: 5th July 2017
LOCATION: Jimboomba Tavern
CHAIR: Karen Webb
SECRETARY: Deb Eggersdorff
MEETING OPEN: 7.40pm

Attendee	Attendee	Attendee	Apologies
Kathryn Eggersdorff	Peta Rutherford	Deb Morris	Abbie Hunt
Jacqui Deverill			Amy Jennison

Previous Minutes	Minutes of the previous meeting moved as correct Deb Morris Second Peta Rutherford
Business Arising from Previous Minutes	Discussion in General Business
Correspondence In/out	Received Grants cheques
Treasurers Report	Account Balance \$36490 Nominate has reimbursed funds for instructional day that was previously outstanding.
Grants	Application has been made through council for RSL to contribute to the costs for relocation of the power for the Shed grant.

<p>Cross Country/ Show Jumping Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</p>	<p>Working Bee managed to complete a lot of tasks. Most of the Cross Country course is now rideable. 2 sets of Cross country jumps have been ordered. ODE is now open on nominate, may run one day depending on numbers. Dressage judge needs to be booked for Saturday 29/7. Grant application has been lodged for XC jumps with the RACQ.</p>
<p>Dressage Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</p>	<p>Pink Ribbon Dressage-huge numbers, approx. \$3000 with a few expenses outstanding. Jacqui Deverill moved that from the profits raised at Pink Ribbon, \$1300 be donated to Breast Cancer Research. Questions about gear check, need a set of rules for members manning the gear check. Make a laminated gear check list. Concern about the number of riders in warm up area and people walking through with chairs. Judge complained about the banging toilet doors. Portable whiteboard for the yard area. If quad is in use warn riders.</p>
<p>Hack Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</p>	<p>Cedar Grove Hack show is the same day as ours.</p>
<p>Canteen Report</p>	<p>Most equipment has now been replaced.</p>
<p>Membership & Fee's Report</p>	<p>Half yearly membership is now available. Order to be placed for long sleeve shirts.</p>
<p>Maintenance</p>	<p>Fencing work to begin late July. Excavator recovered some of the missing XC jumps from the creek area. Jumps to be repaired. Grounds to be walked to find any further sink holes post flood.</p>
<p>Clinics & Rally Days</p>	<p>Last Rally Day went ahead. One complaint that wanted a refund.</p>

<p>General Discussion</p>	<p>Wet weather locks to be purchased to lock the two gates when the grounds are closed. 5 extra keys to be cut for committee members. Members are not listening to posts about the grounds being closed.</p> <p>Wash bay tap was not left on, pipe had come apart underground and has now been repaired.</p> <p>Club to purchase a Petrol Whipper Snipper and fuel can.</p> <p>Free council trees for the XC course – hedging and some larger plants for the big jumps.</p> <p>Working Bee 22/7</p> <p>Masters – now back to including xc. Dinner at RSL – Asian theme.</p>

Meeting Closed: 8.30pm

Next Meeting: 2/8/17